
Department of Planning and Budget 
2019 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   SB1723 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Deeds 

 

3.  Committee: Transportation 

 

4. Title: Motor vehicle safety inspections; cost evaluation by DMV and the Department 

of State Police. 

 

5. Summary:  Provides that the Department of Motor Vehicles and the Department of State 

Police shall jointly evaluate the feasibility of including in a motor vehicle safety inspection 

the inspection of: (i) window tint to ensure that tinting is within the legal range established in 

the Virginia Code, and (ii) noise levels of exhaust systems to ensure that such noise levels are 

in compliance with the Code. The bill requires that such evaluation include the estimate cost 

of an inspection that includes these components, and the amount by which the charges 

currently set in the Code would increase. The Department of Motor Vehicles and the 

Department of State Police shall complete their evaluation by November 30, 2019 and submit 

an executive summary and report of such findings and recommendations to the General 

Assembly for publication as a House or Senate document. The bill requires that such 

executive summary and report shall be submitted no later than December 1, 2019 and posted 

to the General Assembly’s website. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Preliminary. See below. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  According to the Department of State Police (VSP), there is no 

anticipated fiscal impact on its operations as a result of the provisions of this proposed 

legislation. There is also no fiscal impact expected on the Department of Motor Vehicles 

(DMV). 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Department of State Police, 

Department of Motor Vehicles   

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

11. Other Comments:  None. 


